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Question 

 

 

“Further to the response to Written Question 80/2024, will the Minister – 

 

(a) provide a breakdown of the 2023 Apprenticeships funding line allocated to – 

(i) higher level apprenticeships (studied through University College Jersey (UCJ)) 

(ii) apprenticeships; and 

(iii) youth service apprenticeships; 

(b) for each of the above categories, provide a break down of the profession of apprenticeship and 

number of students undertaking each profession; and  

(c) advise how the funding line differentiates between the funding allocated to UCJ and to higher 

apprenticeships which are undertaken within UCJ?” 

 

 

Answer (a) and (b)  

 
 

(c) 

 

Funding for Higher Level Apprenticeships (Degree Level) is via Student Finance, Personal Finance and the 

College’s CYPES core budget. Level 2 and 3 apprenticeships are funded from the College’s CYPES core 

budget, Trackers, Personal and Businesses.  

 

UCJ Higher level Apprenticeships are not differentiated from the rest of the UCJ budget – they are part of 

the planned departmental spend for that area and also part of the targeted income set to cover costs.  

https://statesassembly.gov.je/assemblyquestions/2024/wq.80-2024.pdf


 

 

 

 

 


